Meeting Minutes
Prospect Soccer Club
November 16, 2015


 Opening
The regular meeting of Prospect Soccer Club was called to order by David Cambra, President and a motion to second by Anne Byrnes Vescera at 8:02 on November 16, 2015.
Present
Board Members: David Cambra, President, Jeffrey Varesio , Vice President, Anne Byrnes Vescera, Secretary,  Anthony Messina and Aaron Semrow, Rec. Coordinators, Daniel Barrows, Field Coordinator. Travel Coordinator, Shannon Kotsaftis, Uniform/Merchandise Coordinator, Dan Teixeira, Training Coordinator, Joe Norton, Equipment Coordinator, Coach Bill Pfeffer.
Approval of Agenda The agenda was approved by David Cambra and second by Anne Byrnes Vescera.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the previous September and October meetings were approved by Aaron Semrow and Shannon Kotsaftis. 
President’s Opening Remarks    
David Cambra announced that Dan Teixeira is taking over Karima Jacksons Mini Kickers Coordinator position.  David also announced that James Barbarito was stepping down as treasurer. 
David reviewed the agenda and opened the floor to comments or concerns.  There were no comments or concerns.  
 Vice President – Jeffrey Varesio
Jeffrey stated that he was working on a comedy night instead of a year-end dinner.  He commented on the event being a year-end coach/board appreciation as well as a potential fundraiser.
Treasurer Report – James Barbarito – Not Present
.  

Recreational, Travel, and Premier Programs   
Recreational:  Anthony Messina & Aaron Semrow reported that the recreational soccer program went this fall. 
Mini-Kickers:  Dan Teixeira stated that he was working on evaluating the past program.
Travel:  Daniel Barrows reported that the travel program went well this fall. The U14 Boys Team won their division.   A short discussion to place about the new changes being implemented in the fall of 2016 by CJSA in compliance with US Youth Soccer.   
Premier:  Anne Byrnes stated that the premier program was going well.  She reported that the Dynamo U14 team came in first place at the Poughkeepsie Tournament in October.  
Dan Barrows stated that the boys program was going well. The boy’s indoor program was about to start and Dan stated that he was going to announce the program in local papers.  He invited Dynamo to add the girl’s winter training program with the boys training program flyers. Shannon Kotsaftis offered to help get the announcements in the Prospect Pages and broadcast to Region 16 students.  
Training Coordinator
Dan Teixeira stated he was working on getting numbers and details on the past Everson training program.  David Cambra suggested he look within our club for training ideas and suggestions.  
Referee Coordinator - Heather Iannone – Not Present
Heather and Joe were not present due to a death in their family. 
 Daniel Barrows and Anne Byrnes Vescera both discussed the success of paying the referee’s on the field and paying them a little higher than the average rate.  Both Anne and Dan agreed that the season went much smoother due to these changes.  They also discussed the positive impact made by several young Prospect Soccer Club players. Seven took the referee course and became certified referees this fall.    


Merchandise & Uniforms
Shannon Kotsaftis reported that Barry, our local uniform distributor, will be coming to a meeting to show new products.  She stated that there was a large amount of old inventory. It was discussed to sell in on line for a very low price.  It was further discussed that any items leftover could be given to charity.  Jeff Varesio stated that he worked with a charity that could benefit from the leftover uniforms.  
Equipment Coordinator
Joe Norton stated that the inventory list was going well and that he was working on getting all inventory items to the shed at Caplan so everything would be in one place.  
District Liaison – David Cambra
[bookmark: _GoBack]David Cambra attended the October district meeting and Jeff Varesio attended the November district meeting.  The topic at the November meeting was concussion protocol.  It was suggested that U10 and under not be allowed to head the ball. It was stated at the district meeting that each club was responsible for a concussion protocol. David suggested that Prospect Soccer Club’s concussion protocol be on our web site.  He said he will make sure it is.   David said the age change that will start in the fall of 2016 was also discussed at length at the district meeting.   
 Public Relations Coordinator
William Kotsaftis – not present.  
Comments 
Anthony Messina stated that the Sound Tiger’s fundraiser game has only 12 responses so far and he was hoping for more.  He stated that the deadline was the night before the game.
David Cambra briefly discussed the changes he wanted to make to the rule that required U9 players wanting to play U9 travel to be required to play U9 recreational soccer too. David wanted to abolish the rule.    It was put to a vote with the result of 9 for, 1 against and 1 abstain.  It was suggested by Dan Barrows to significantly reduce the recreational soccer fee to just $15.00 to encourage players to play both rec and travel. 



President’s Closing Remarks
David Cambra discussed the unfortunate event that took place at the Naugatuck Tournament.  The police had to be called because parents were starting to fight.  He asked for all attending to be aware of situations where things can get out hand and to do their best to keep parents under control.  He stated that Prospect Soccer Club parents or coach were not involved, but easily could have been.  David discussed how easily situations like this can happened and stated what a negative impact that would have on our club.    
Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 9:34 by David Cambra. The next general meeting will be at 8:00 p.m. on Wednesday, December 16, 2015, in Prospect, CT.
Minutes submitted by:	Anne Vescera
Approved by:	[Name]
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